
 

 
 

OUR LADY OF MERCY PARISH 

Boca Grande, Florida 

                        Father Anthony Hewitt, Pastor 

                        Mailing Address: 
       P.O. Box 181, Boca Grande, Florida 33921 

(941) 964 - 2254 
Mass Schedule: 

    Daily (except Saturday) 8:00 A.M. 

    Saturday Vigil   5:00 P.M. 
    Sunday                       9:00 & 10:30 A.M. 

    Confessions: Saturday    By Appointment 
    Web address:                                  ourladyofmercy.church 
    OnlineGiving:                                            https://ourladyofmercy.church 

 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                  FEBRUARY 11, 2024 
 
 

February 14, ASH WEDNESDAY MASSES 
 

8:00 am and 5:00 pm 
 

LENTEN 
REGULATIONS ON FASTING AND ABSTINENCE  

 
Ash Wednesday, February 14, 2024, and Good Friday, March 29, 2024, are days of fast and 
abstinence. All Fridays of Lent are also days of abstinence from meat. Fasting is to be observed on 
Ash Wednesday and Good Friday by all Catholics between the ages of 18 years and 59 years 
(inclusive). On a fast day one full meal is allowed. Two smaller meals, sufficient to maintain strength, 
may be taken according to each one’s needs, but together they should not equal another full meal. 
Eating between meals is not permitted, but liquids are allowed. If possible, the fast on Good Friday is to 
continue until the Easter Vigil (on Holy Saturday night) as the "paschal fast" to honor the suffering and 
death of the Lord Jesus, and to prepare ourselves to share more fully and to celebrate more readily His 
Resurrection. Abstinence from meat is to be observed by all Catholics who are 14 years of age and 
older on Ash Wednesday and all Fridays of Lent, including Good Friday. Note: If a person is unable to 
observe the above regulations due to ill health or other serious reasons, they are urged to practice 
other forms of self-denial that are suitable to their condition. Fasting, almsgiving, and prayer are the 
three traditional disciplines of Lent. The faithful and catechumens should undertake these practices 
seriously in a spirit of penance and of preparation for baptism or of renewal of baptism at Easter. 
 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament every Tuesday at 10:00 am 
Stations of the Cross every Friday in Lent at 4:00 pm 
 
At the entrance of the church there is a small booklet called The Season for Healing Hearts for use 
daily during Lent. Please take one per family and enjoy courtesy of a faithful parishioner. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK AFTER THE SATURDAY VIGIL MASS 

 

Beginning on February 3, the First Saturday of month, and every First Saturday to follow, the anointing of 

the sick will be administered after the 5:00 pm Vigil Mass. The holy oil is for those who are not feeling well 

or those who might be going for surgery. Take this opportunity to receive this special sacrament when you 

can. 



 
CATHOLIC FAITH APPEAL 2024 

 
This weekend is the collection of donations to satisfy our commitment to the CFA. Our parish goal is 
$105,000. Last year we surpassed our goal, and with the overage we were able to assist many catholic 
schools in the diocese who were unable to meet their financial budget. The CFA envelopes are located 
at the entrance of the church. We will have a second collection today. Please drop the completed 
envelope in the basket. Thank you for your continued generosity to the parish and the ministries of the 
Diocese of Venice. 

 
 
Commitment Weekend 
February 10/11, 2024 – Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Lv 13:1-2, 44-46 1 Cor 10:31—11:1 Mk 1:40-45 
 
As we delve into the Gospel of Mark, we encounter a poignant moment in the ministry of Jesus—a 
leper approaches him, kneels down, and pleads, "If you wish, you can make me clean." In response, 
Jesus, moved with compassion, reaches out and touches the leper, saying, "I will; be clean." 
Immediately, the leprosy leaves him, and he is cleansed. 
 
This story speaks volumes about the transformative power of compassion and the healing touch of 
Christ. It is a narrative that resonates deeply with the mission of our Catholic Faith Appeal. In this 
annual call to generosity, we are invited to extend the compassionate touch of Christ to those in our 
community who are in need, just as Jesus did with the leper. 
 
The leper, considered an outcast, approached Jesus with faith and humility. In our community, there 
are those who may feel like spiritual or social outcasts, burdened by various challenges. Our 
contributions to the Catholic Faith Appeal provide an opportunity for us to reach out, just as Jesus did. 
Through our collective generosity, we become instruments of healing and hope. 
Notice the immediate response of the healed leper. He was told by Jesus to go and show himself to 
the priest, following the prescribed ritual for reintegration into the community. Similarly, our 
contributions to the Catholic Faith Appeal enable the Church to carry out its mission of reconciliation 
and inclusion. We become partners in restoring and uplifting those who may have been marginalized 
or forgotten. 
 
The healed leper couldn't contain his joy; he began to proclaim the good news everywhere he went. 
Likewise, our support for the Catholic Faith Appeal is an opportunity for us to joyfully proclaim the good 
news of Christ's love. Our contributions enable the Church to continue its mission, spreading the 
message of hope and salvation to all corners of our community. May our generosity reflect the 
compassion of Christ, reaching out to those in need. 
 
What the CFA donation supports: 
 
The Catholic Faith Appeal helps to sustain many programs and apostolates in our Parishes. Some 
examples are preparing couples for marriage, providing the curriculum to educate both children and 
adults in our Faith, forming future priests, educating children in Catholic schools, and supporting 
religious sisters who serve in various roles. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

ANNUAL SUPPORT FOR THE CHURCH IN CENTRAL & EASTERN EUROPE 
(Letter from Bishop Dewane) 

January 30, 2024 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
The special Collection for the Church in Central and Eastern Europe will take place on Ash 
Wednesday, February 14, 2024. This annual collection supports projects in more than 25 countries 
which endured 70 years of communist oppression and occupation, and helps the Church accompany 
people to an encounter with Christ that is filled with hope. 
 
Funds raised in this Collection go to restore Churches, and especially worship spaces. Further, help is 
given to form youth ministries and pastoral centers which enliven the faith of children and young 
people, and form disciples who help others encounter the Lord. Creative outreach and heroic acts of 
compassion are given to those in desperate need of assistance, including meals and emergency 
shelter for those fleeing war. 
 
Participation in the Collection for the Church in Central and Eastern Europe expresses your care and 
support for the people and their families in this region. Please be generous, and may God continue to 
bless you for your generosity. 
 
I take this opportunity to extend to you my continued consideration as well as my prayers on this Ash 
Wednesday, as we begin our Lenten Journey. 
 
 

        
                                                                                                                                   Venice in Florida 
 
   

UPCOMING EVENTS – SAVE-THE-DATE: 
 

• March 1st - Fish Fry – Parish Life Center  
 

• March 4th - Boca Grande Preschool – Beach Ball – Gasparilla Inn Beach Club   
 

• April 12th – Barbecue – Parish Life Center  
 

 
Parish Dinners – A Lenten Fish Fry is scheduled for Friday March 1st and a BBQ dinner is scheduled for 
April 12th.. All parishioners are invited. Dinners will be from 5 to 7 PM in the Parish Life Center and will be 
catered by JT Turner. Water and sodas will be provided, BYOB. The cost will be $45/person, cash or check 
accepted. Seating is limited to 120 per event and tickets will be available in advance ONLY. Tickets will be 
sold after masses two weeks prior to the event, and at the rectory on Tuesdays and Thursdays, or you can 
contact Sandy Hemm at 937-418-1881 or sandyhemm@yahoo.com. Volunteers needed for night of the 
event and to provide cookies/bars. To volunteer please contact Angela Steffan 941-855-1277 or 
aksteffan@gmail.com. 
 

mailto:aksteffan@gmail.com


 
FOOD PANTRY  

 
Please remember the food pantry at St. Francis of Assisi Parish in Grove City. They are always in need of 
non-perishable (and unopened) food items. Please place donated items in the plastic bin under the table 
inside the church. To give you some helpful hints, they are in need of Peanut Butter, Pork & Beans, and  
1 lb. bags of rice. Thank you for your continuous support.  
 

 

 

OFFICE OF FAMILY LIFE / JESUS AND THE EUCHARIST VIDEO SERIES 
 
Jesus and the Eucharist is a seven-part video series in partnership with the Augustine Institute, the 
USCCB, and the National Eucharistic Congress. Learn more about the Jesus and the Eucharist Series and 
access the first video in English and Spanish (and many other video and audio resources) on the 
USCCB Learn Platform with the National Eucharistic Revival,  web address:  eucharisticrevival.org/jesus-
and-the-eucharist? 
 
 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASS  
 

All couples celebrating 25, 30, 35, 40, 45, 50, or more than 50 years of marriage are invited by Bishop 
Frank J. Dewane to an Anniversary Mass in their honor. The Anniversary Mass will be celebrated at 11:00 
a.m., Saturday, February 24 at Epiphany Cathedral, 350 Tampa Avenue West, Venice. Please contact the 
parish office for reservations no later than one week before the event you choose to attend. Our telephone 
number is 941-964-2254. 

 
PRAYER FOR PEACE 

 
Lord of all, in this time of strife and suffering, we come before you with heavy hearts, seeking your divine 
intervention. We lift up to you the victims of the Holy Land conflict, asking for your mercy and healing touch.  
 
Prince of Peace, grant solace to those who are in pain, strength to those who are weary and hope to those 
who are in despair. Let your guiding light shine upon all, that they may find a path to reconciliation and 
understanding.  
 
Mary, Mother of Mercy, wrap your mantle of love around those who are suffering, and intercede for them 
before your Son. May your gentle compassion be a source of comfort and consolation.  
We implore you, O God, to inspire leaders and all involved to seek avenues of peace and dialogue. Soften 
hearts that are hardened by hatred and division and instill in them a desire for unity and harmony.  
 
St. Francis of Assisi, patron of peace, pray for us. Help us to be instruments of your peace in this troubled 
world. In the name of Jesus Christ, our Lord and Savior, we pray. Amen.  

 
 

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F44hmv1lj.r.us-east-1.awstrack.me%2FL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Fnam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%252F%253Furl%3Dhttps%25253A%25252F%25252Femail-mg.flocknote.com%25252Fc%25252FeJxMUs2SqjwUfBpnp5Wc_BAWLgYtvP7gHUcvUTYWCUEEBAYYGH36r9BZfJvT9Knu5lRXoqmFCVj0zUwxt6mFkRD0LZkqREkYaaSwskJbaaUiyzYKIA6ZpYG_XaeAgCAbU2whjGBClTDacKWMieMQxIiiOC91VpStmejy9pZPk7atmhF5H4E7ArcIbxgmTRib_FpkzaSqy9bo9loWk_K7zcsyG2yDlrjfdT4i85cf2JDAhgwGbkQv_KEQnRQhniTfqqnK9pX3NDNwZ61-4tIewMGY_BoXPHAQfRJfyq2Xwia-pFxSaywXQNGfbl9LntzGjs9IrU-rrcgOZyeFM-kvktuNNx_zPCDZTgL6wOosfiolsMTJYbvecL_zu2xrpU16q9e-g9aSVnbqtOJ8a9ZfEn8WOXiEdQsPJLHkie75XhY1SMiDJF_RNjg5WtLLKdkGVhx80R-JwW_XNhT3r3EgYSaq89rykp2FJA0uaeBi0uyPgSS6Z-xOk3Frd9KGLGUzegj286Nk6Wd8SGnQLw4Pv7n8BLbYzTNvL-l9d8xzvDntPytJEnZ4xGzx2V6I_1Hj3doq3E3jSe4E3Tqyo_FlhSRsvTk9WemJcR2Ds7-LYmiTR2EbjsgcsREwa4bwE9q8GgGjKCqbalLWl-dShQQhHEehNpraAgusOBKRUowi2yYvJzArjA2xDVOaIkZDGzRSQmFjaRFq8xS9pOg5OREEEcQxwUA5EHgd8q_IirIvnt8H6VZqETSKRMLcV3KZlldvRvtN-t578_frZrbaDTsf8m_vsRy4c7gu-TLDSSj7gR_92ZJ7xfBLMn-GEoReB_x_8Oa3jrjbydc7BOXq2zHtXLH4OIXen9zd_nP7tkr-VrPF3-oO19O-_43ltWlM3ZloKPStnjY66cP6MaIoupbaNKaMO1NctRk6_S8AAP__NSIk0Q%2526data%3D05%25257C01%25257CReddy%252540DioceseofVenice.org%25257Cb45a26fc34ce4ff8b84308dbc0566c49%25257Cd0a4b1ea41dc486fbbe8f8977cb9c60b%25257C1%25257C0%25257C638315249659499976%25257CUnknown%25257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%25253D%25257C3000%25257C%25257C%25257C%2526sdata%3DLQ2xnoTf7gWbhT37nR9V4c1MJHk8ijncLvGaxks8eDQ%25253D%2526reserved%3D0%2F1%2F0100018bbb46a367-d507d098-2e6e-4d27-904b-4b5a45d7c291-000000%2FNoRZWaBv7QJzRftKOXli6O0gx0U%3D347&data=05%7C01%7Cardy%40dioceseofvenice.org%7Cd726a9659dd54760686008dbe2397090%7Cd0a4b1ea41dc486fbbe8f8977cb9c60b%7C1%7C0%7C638352508879058658%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=z6jTjJEbrglfJEaDvhp%2B8LmryLBsXSCPhWbKxy8HFIA%3D&reserved=0

